WINGATE LUCAS
12TH DisT. TEXAS

Congress of the United States
PHouse of Representatives

Washington, B. €.
February 6, 1947,

Mr. Amon G. Carter,
Fort Worth, Texas.

Dear Mr. Certer:

The enclosed letter from Matthew J.
Connelly, Secretary to the President, conveys
unfavorable news which I regret to send to you.
However, Mr. Rayburn has informed me thest he has
answered your wire and thet you are already cog-
nizant of the situation.

Please do not feil to call upon me if
I can ever be of service to you.

Veny trgly yours,



